
         Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council

Meeting held at:

Moorland House

Blakelaw 

Newcastle upon Tyne 

NE5 3RY
Tel:  07588154441
      E-mail: bnfcc@outlook.com
      Chairperson of Council: John Wears 



      Clerk to the Council: Helen Richardson
MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING 
DATE HELD: Thursday 17th November 2022 
TIME:   6.00 pm  
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears (Chair), Jimmy Gill (Vice Chair), Ann Keenan(AK), Juna Sathian(JS) and Violet Rook(VR)
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
Jean McCartney – Resident 

Debbie Playford – Resident 

Kath Smith – Resident 

Maureen Kelly – Resident 
Deborah Wears – Resident
Newcastle City Councillor Marion Williams (MW)

Sharon Wilson – Engaging Minds Matters 
Katherine Robinson – 165 Estate Tenants & Residents Association Representative

James Charlton – Resident & Business Owner  

86/22.  Apologies for Absence 
No apologies for absence were received.
87/22. Declaration of Interests

· John Wears – Director of Learning for All.  
· Juna Sathian – Blakelaw Ward Councillor, Branch Chair and Labour Party member
· Violet Rook – North East Ambulance Service and Governor for Thomas Walling School
A resident then wished to raise a number of matters with the Community Council.  The resident stated that he had heard about a feud between the Community Council and an ex-councillor.  He stated that because this ex-councillor thought he was friends with the Chair and his wife and due to a recent complaint, this ex-councillor had forced him out of the shop unit he rented at the Blakelaw Community Centre around 4 weeks ago and that he had had to relocate around 10 miles away. The resident stated that all he had ever wanted was to help and support the community and felt that the Community Council should be doing the same thing, the resident wanted the ex-councillor and the Community Councillor to sit around a table and discuss the issues.  The resident had also been informed that the Community Council had refused grant applications that had been requested to support the feeding of children and wished to have copies of all grants that had been awarded and refused and al Community Council spend over the last 2 years.
The Chair stated that he was rather perplexed by the resident’s comments.  He stated that he was not sure what the resident had heard but he could confirm that a complaint had been made to Newcastle City Council’s Standards Committee following concerns regarding a councillors behaviour with regards to Community Council funds, the matter should have been dealt with confidentially but the Chair was aware the ex-councillor had chosen to taken to Facebook and made a statement with a number of untruths contained within it, when the ex-councillor had resigned she had been asked along with other ex-councillors who had made a number of serious allegations to attend a meeting with the Chair but they had not responded to that request.  The Chair also confirmed that he would not call the resident and him or his wife friends but acquittances however nonetheless whether they were or not if the resident was concerned about the loss of his unit at the Blakelaw Community Centre he should raise this with the Manager of the centre Glenn Pendleton as he was the one responsible for the centre management. 
The Clerk and Chair both stated that the Community Council have very strict financial and statutory guidelines that had to be followed and explained a number measures and checks that had to be undertaken by an external auditor to ensure that guidelines were being followed.  The Clerk confirmed she would send over the information requested and confirmed that it was all accessible via the Community Council’s website for anyone to view should they wish to.
88/22.
Statement from the Chair of the Community Council 
It is with great sadness that as Chair of Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council I am having to make this statement. The community council (council) have recently been made aware of a Facebook post made by an ex-community councillor that made a number of inaccurate statements.  Whilst it would not be usual practice for the council to comment on such nonsense, given this post created quite a significant amount of discussion with feedback being received from residents that the ex-councillor continues to speak ill of the council it was felt that we had no other option but to respond.  My apologies that this will be a longer statement than I would ever wish to make but feel it’s important to share the councils version of events. 

Firstly, I need to point out that Parish and Community Councillors are NOT volunteers, they are elected in to the position of councillor by the electorate ie the residents of Blakelaw and North Fenham. In July 2022 I was alerted to a serving councillor receiving £660 of grant funding from a grant recipient at Christmas 2021.  The original grant application had stated that the organisation would be spending the funding on a lunch out, if an applicant wishes to change the use of the funding then they must contact the council to ask permission.  On receiving the monitoring forms from the organisation, it appeared that a serving councillor had received the funds to provide a Christmas lunch, this was confirmed by the organisation.  As Chair, I am required to investigate the claim especially as this particular issue has been raised and discussed on a number of occasions with councillors agreeing that NO councillor should financially benefit from any grant funding being awarded by council – this councillor attended every meeting that this matter was discussed and knew this funding application had been granted.  Whilst this practice is not legally wrong it is viewed as being morally wrong within the remit of the council.  On meeting with the councillor, a number of statements they made concerned me and at the end of the meeting I informed them that due to comments made by them, the fact that I had spoken to this councillor before about their conduct and my concerns, I as Chair would be referring them to Newcastle City Council’s(NCC) Standards Board for “misappropriation of council funds” NOT for aggression although the councillor did become aggressive when challenged.  This type of referral is a confidential matter between the parties and the councillor will have been reminded of this when spoken to by NCC.  Whilst this councillor was spoken to NO investigation ever took place, this was NOT because there was NO case to answer but because the councillor resigned prior to any investigation taking place.  To be clear this is an unpleasant process for everyone but a one I felt needed to be undertaken on this occasion.

In relation to comments made with regards to the “toxicity” of the council and a subsequent 3 resignations for this same reason, the council did contact each person regarding their resignations.  One person confirmed that the reasoning for their resignation was due to other commitments that they had and NOT due to the reasons stated in the ex-councillors Facebook post, the other 2 people did not respond to my request for further discussion and evidence of this type of behaviour.  At no point during these councillor’s term of office have they ever raised concerns regarding toxicity and/or bullying and when at a recent staffing meeting were shocked and surprised when the clerk raised as a concern the conduct of some councillors.  The council takes these types of allegations very seriously and are currently awaiting advice from NCC on how to self-refer to their Standards Board which will hopefully review processes, practices and comments made although I am confident that the council have not conducted itself in a manner that would question its reputation or the work it does within the community.  

In relation to comments made about being jealous following the awarding of a BEM – why would those who serve on the council be jealous of another serving councillor, are we not meant to be working together?  The council shared congratulations along with many others. I do find this statement very odd as councillors undertake the work they do on behalf of residents to help, support and enhance residents lives and the area they live in not to receive awards!!!! 

We have also received feedback from a resident that this ex-councillor has also stated that we refused a funding application for the play group for the recent October half term.  I can confirm that the council did not receive an application for funding from the playgroup. The council will not tolerate this type of behaviour and will be monitoring the various feedback we do receive.  The people of Blakelaw and North Fenham deserve the best and the council want to continue working hard to support the community in achieving this.  We would welcome the opportunity to work alongside as many organisations as possible to enhance the lives of residents but this works both ways. 

Finally, the council is a tier of local government and are expected to follow very specific process, practice and regulation, just like any other government institution.  To ensure that the resident we serve are receiving the best possible support and value for their precept payment questions need to be asked and challenges to information are required.  We do not have an endless pot of money and any spend has to enhance those residents lives who pay the precept.

89/22. Minutes of Previous Meetings and Matters Arising 

The minutes of the meetings held on the 14 July, 8 September and 13 October 2022 were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chair.

90/22. Grant Applications 

Blakelaw Flats TARA 
Debbie Playford a resident and Chair of the Flats TARA took the Community Council through their application for grant funding which would support the TARA to provide Christmas lunch and various fun games for a number of residents within all 3 blocks of flats within the Blakelaw area.

DP confirmed that they could comfortably fit 25 residents within the community room but a number of residents liked to arrange to have their lunch in their own homes which can be arranged. DP confirmed that they now had a number of men attending for lunch and there were a number of new faces attending activities within the community room.  It was confirmed that there were 66 flats within each block and everyone received an invite.
The Chair confirmed that the Community Council had supported this event for a number of years ad it had always been very successful.

VR queried with the cost of living rise and turkeys possibly being more expensive, how would the flats TARA meet any increase in the rise in costs.

DP confirmed that their quote had been fixed but should anything increase, they would meet this from their small savings.

Following a discussion, the Community Council agreed to grant the funding requested.
165 Estate TARA 

Katherine Robinson, a member of the 165 Estate TARA Committee was there to present the application.  It was explained that the application had been delayed due to not all of the information had been provided.

KR was asked to take the Community Council through the application for funding and was asked if the TARA had applied for funding from elsewhere – KR replied no.  JG stated that this was contrary to information that had been provided by the Blakelaw Ward information that had been shared at a recent Ward meeting, unfortunately KR was unable to provide the information required.
KR was then asked a number of other questions about the application that she was unable to answer, the Chair felt it was unfair to continue questioning KR and that either the Chair or Secretary of the TARA should have been present.

It was therefore decided that a separate meeting of the Community Council would be convened to go through the information and history of the application to enable a decision to be made.

Engaging Minds Matters

Sharon Wilson took the Community Council through her applications for funding.  SW escribed the work that she had been undertaking but also the work she would like to take forward in the future.
The Community Council queried whether SW had linked up with other organisations within the area to look at joint working.  SW hadn’t as yet but would look in to it and the Community Council would start sharing details with SW.
It was also noted that application for funding did not match what was now being requested.  It was therefore decided that the Clerk should contact SW and help her complete the application to focus on one initiative.
SW was very welcoming of this.
91/22.
Police Update 
The Police were not in attendance due to varying shift patterns.

92/22.
Police and Crime Commissioner ASB Grant Update 

The Chair updated the Community Council on developments regarding the grant award.  The Chair had made enquiries with a youth group who could undertake some outreach work in the area and was awaiting a response.

93/22.
Community Councillor Update 

This agenda item was rolled over to a future meeting.

94/22.
Blakelaw Ward Councillor Update

Blakelaw Ward Councillor Marion Williams brought the Community Council up to date with the case work Ward Councillors had been dealing with.  MW confirmed that caseloads continued to be very busy dealing with a variety of complaints in relation to YHN, green space work and other general work within the community.

Following a querying regarding SAPs meetings, MW confirmed that these meetings had been stood down currently.

95/22.
Sub-Group Updates

Community Engagement Group – The Chair updated the meeting on the Christmas Market due to be held in 2 days time and the Christmas Community Coach Trip taking place on the 10 December.  The Clerk queried whether it was the intention to provide both Thomas Walling and Hilton Primary Schools with Christmas Trees this years.  The Community Council confirmed that they would provide them with the trees but given the current budget position and the issues in trying to source 1000 selection boxes they would just supply the trees.

The Clerk also asked the Community Council to note that membership of this sub group had diminished significantly and would need to be considered in the New Year.

Environmental Group – No update 

Staffing Group – No update 

96/22.
Financial Matters
Payments for Approval 

Report of the Clerk to the Community Council

Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 15 July 2022 – 17 November 2022

Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £38,377.92







Total

  
£38,877.92

Less: Payments;

Helen Richardson (August 2022 Salary)



£952.14
HMRC (August 2022)





£335.45

Zurich Municipal (Insurance)




£425.17

Stanley Travel (Blackpool)





£2146.00

C Jarvis (Blackpool)






£51.00

Optimum Sports Limited (Grant)




£323.89

Newcastle West End Sports Association 


£500.00



Helen Richardson (September 2022 Salary)


£1885.94

NPS (Newsletters)






£936.00

ROAM (Newsletter Distribution)




£660.00

Pre-Paid Tech 






£376.72

PKF Littlejohn LLP (External Audit)



£240.00

Keith’s Coaches






£100.00



Helen Richardson (October 2022 Salary)


£1107.74

Information Commissioners Officer



£35.00

Pre-Paid Tech 






£500.00

Newcastle City Council





£180.00

Earth Doctors (Older Person Session)



£67.50

Pre-Paid Tech






£1000.00

Red Sky Foundation (De-Fib)




£1900.00

Helen Richardson(November 2022 Salary including LGPA)
£1486.51

HMRC 







£6.91

Helen Richardson (Amazon Hi Viz)



£69.90










Total
£15,285.87

Income:-

Community Trip Payments(Blackpool)



£366.00

Community Trip Payments(Edinburgh)



£210.00

Grant Funding (PCC)





£4196.00

University (Leaflets)






£326.00

Interest 







£12.32

Zurich Municipal






£1968.80









Total
£7079.12
Closing balance as at 17 November 2022 (account 2)

£30,171.17

Closing balance as at 17 November 2022 (account 1)

£500.00

Recommendation: Members are asked to note this report and approve the above payments.

Review of AGAR 2021 – 2022

The Clerk took the Community Council through the final report of the external auditors PKF Littlejohn LLP.  The Clerk confirmed that following the completion of the audit, it had been confirmed by PKF Littlejohn LLP that the Community Council had a clear audit and there were no matters arising.  The Clerk stated that she was “over the moon” at this result.  The Chair thanked the Clerk for her hard work as the Council appreciated how much work went in to the preparation of the financial records and AGAR paperwork.

Reallocation of Budgets 

The Clerk raised the matter of some of the budget streams were close to being overspent due to the rise in the cost of living.  The Clerk asked the Community Council to be mindful that they may be required to reallocate budget going forward should these budgets become stretched.
Local Government Pay Award 2022 – 2023 

The Clerk asked the Community Council to note the information regarding the recently agreed pay award for 2022 – 2023.
97/22.
Any Other Business 
There was no further discussions
98/22.
Date, time and venue of next meeting  

The next meeting would be held on the 12 January 2023 at 6pm in Moorland House 
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Twitter. @BlakelawNfenham

Website. www.blakelawnfenhamcommunity-council.com

